






 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

June 26, 2024 

 

 

 

Noel Castillo, Director 

Public Works 

825 East Third Street 

 

RE:  Department of Public Works – Special Districts Division Big Bear Alpine Zoo Medication 

Inventory Audit 

 

We have completed an audit of the Department of Public Works-Special Districts Division Big 

Bear Alpine Zoo’s (Department) Medication Inventory Audit for the period of July 1, 2022, 

through the date of fieldwork, August 3, 2023. The primary objectives of the audit were to 

determine whether controls over medication inventory are in place and effective and to 

determine whether medication inventory is recorded and secured. We conducted our audit in 

accordance with the International Standards for the Professional Practice of Internal Auditing 

established by the Institute of Internal Auditors.  

 

We identified several procedures and practices that could be improved. We have listed these 

areas for improvement in the Audit Findings and Recommendations section of this report. 

 

We sent a draft report to the Department on June 3, 2024. The Department’s responses to our 

recommendations are included in this report. 

 

We would like to express our appreciation to the personnel at the Department who assisted and 

cooperated with us during this engagement. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 




















